
From:
To: Stevenson, Kirsten
Cc: Office of the Mayor
Subject: Fwd: Defund Hamilton Police Campaign
Date: Thursday, July 23, 2020 1:18:42 PM

To the Hamilton Police Service Board, 

As per the attached emails,  we reached out to the Mayor to state our support for the Defund
Hamilton Police Services Campaign, we were encouraged by the mayor's representative to
send our email to you, the Police Service Board.  

In addition, we would also like to emphasize that mental illness is no respecter of persons;
gender, sexual preference, colour, ethnicity, economic status nor social standing and
education.  This has been made clear to us through the struggles of our loved one who has in
spite of mental illness achieved a PhD from McMaster.  We have learned and continue to learn
a great deal about compassion and understanding from our adult child for all who suffer from
this affliction.  We feel the mental health community experts should have full control in how
to deal with individuals in crisis.  This is not a place for law enforcement to be prominent nor
to use funding that could be better served in mental health frontline care. 

Sincerely, Ed and Karin Horn 

Begin forwarded message:

From: Office of the Mayor <mayor@hamilton.ca>
Date: July 23, 2020 at 9:00:49 AM EDT
To: Karin Horn 
Subject: RE:  Defund Hamilton Police Campaign

Good Morning,
 
Thank you for contacting the Office of the Mayor.
 
I have shared your correspondence with the Mayor and their Advisors for review. 
 
Additionally, I suggest submitting your correspondence to the Administrator for the
Police Services Board. This will ensure that your correspondence is seen by the Police
Services Board and its Members for consideration. To submit correspondence to the
Administrator for the Police Services Board, please see the following link:
https://hamiltonpolice.on.ca/about/police-services-board 
  
Regards,
 
Paul Szachlewicz



Legislative Assistant
Office of Mayor Fred Eisenberger
City of Hamilton
 

71 Main Street West, 2nd Floor
Hamilton, ON L8P 4Y5
905-546-2489

Hamilton Public Health Services’ COVID-19 hotline: 905-974-9848
 
Email: phscovid19@hamilton.ca
 
For the latest information: www.hamilton.ca/coronavirus
 
 

From: Karin Horn  
Sent: July 22, 2020 7:49 PM
To: Office of the Mayor <mayor@hamilton.ca>; Partridge, Judi
<Judi.Partridge@hamilton.ca>
Cc: clerk@hamilton.ca; hwdsbkidsneedhelp@gmail.com
Subject: Defund Hamilton Police Campaign
 
 
Hello, 

We are Ed and Karin Horn and we live in Hamilton, Ontario in Ward 15.  A

few weeks ago, Black organizers released demands in light of police

brutality happening in Canada and in the United States.

Although the situation in Canada is not exactly the same, we do recognize

that Hamilton police funding in all areas has increased disproportionately

to the funds allotted to mental health care in the city.  Why has the police

service budget gone up almost 50% in 5 years?  Why are policing costs

the highest costs to Hamilton tax payers?  



Here are some facts about why the police budget needs to be reduced by

20%.

We spend $171 million on policing but only $158 million on social

services here in Hamilton. 

There are 675 police officers on the sunshine list. That equates to

36.51% of city employees on the sunshine list employed by the

police.

The percentage of all Hamilton Police on the sunshine list is 61%.

The percentage of sworn officers on the sunshine list is 79%. 

Average salary of a Constable $116,527

Average salary of a Detective Constable is $123,073

Average salary of a Sergeant 1st Class is $135,110

Average salary of a Sergeant 2nd class is $122,979

Policing costs are the highest cost to Hamilton's taxpayers

 

This discrepancy is crucial to us because of the difficulties we've

experienced in getting help for a member of our immediate family

who has been in crisis.  Based on our experience with police



responding to crisis calls, we know the individual in crisis would be

much better served and helped by a health professional, rather

than a uniformed, armed, confrontational police officer.  Our loved

one has also been targeted and questioned while walking down the

street. Although we are not a visible minority (we are of German

ancestry), we know this targeting happened because of our slightly

darker complexion.  Considering those two factors in combination,

we are terrified to consider what may happen the next time a crisis

occurs and we have to call 911. 

We totally support the demands made by the Defund Hamilton Police

Services Campaign, if these demands are not met, you can rest assured

that we will continue to uphold the cause and we will not be giving you our

vote in the next election.  

We also strongly suggest that the disbursement of funding to mental

health care be directed by active mental health professionals within our

local community.  

Sincerely, Ed and Karin Horn


